S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 8th August 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough, D Gotts, Mr P Bland and  Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk).
Apologies: Mr A Evans and Mr D Steward-Brown and Mrs Kirby
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 18th July 2016:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Narborough, seconded by Mrs Gotts, with one abstention they were signed by the Chairman.  
3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

16/01314/F
Wolvesey, 92 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

Variation of conditions 2,3 and 7 of Planning Permission 15/02079/F 
Decision:  Support the application.
The Parish Council made special reference that extra care and vigilance be taken regarding the asbestos removal.

Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

16/01315/F

The Shrubbery, Hall Lane, South Wootton

Extension to dwelling

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

16/01341/F

Greenhurst, St Augustines Way, South Wootton

Extension to dwelling
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

16/01358/F

Halfway, 174 Grimston Road, South Wootton

Extension to dwelling

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

16/01168/F

Thistle Dew, 71 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

2 new dorma windows above the garage

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

16/00992/F

6 Furness Close. 

Extension to dwelling.
16/01024/F

48 St Benets Grove. 

Single storey rear extension, construction of porch and new fence in revised position.

16/01057/F

Flavow – 170 Grimston Road

Proposed single storey extension/

16/01060/F

9 The Birches

Variation of condition 2 to attached Planning Permission 14/01815/F

16/01073/F

Jubilee House - 7A Elmhurst Drive

Proposed detached garage and home office.
Applications sent to APPEAL:

16/00431/F

Smiths Cottages, 53 Grimston Road

16/00214/O

Coach House, 12 Church Lane

Applications WITHDRAWN:

16/00975/RM

Hilltops, 85 Nursery Lane

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
Dog Bin Consultation – Mrs Cornwell informed members that the consultation period for the proposed new Dog Waste Bin to be sited in the area of Langley Road/Stody Drive had ended and that 2 letters of objection had been received from the ten letters distributed in the Stody Drive area. Mrs Cornwell commented that the two waste bins in the area are constantly being used for the disposal of Dog Waste. Members felt that with this in mind there was definitely a need for a Dog Waste Bin in the area, but felt perhaps a location on the corner of Langley Road/Grimston Road would be preferable. Mrs Cornwell said that she would need to contact Norfolk County Council to obtain a licence if the proposal went ahead.  Mr Price proposed that the siting of a Dog Waste Bin should be agreed in principle and the exact location should be confirmed. This was seconded by Mrs Gotts and unanimously agreed.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had received notification from Norfolk County Council that they plan to replace the Gas main in the vicinity of the Castle Rising Road/Grimston Road traffic lights. This is expected to take place in January 2017 and last for six weeks. Grimston Road is expected to be resurfaced in August 2017.
Members asked if the Parish Council had heard anything from the developers at Knight’s Hill or Hall Lane, Mr Price confirmed we had not and said that the Knight’s Hill Planning Application was expected towards the end of the year.
Proposed Bus Shelters – Mrs Cornwell confirmed that all the quotations had now been received for the proposed Bus Shelters at Deas Road and Woodlands Nursing Home. She said that she had met with Sally Bettinson from Norfolk County Council Highways Department to obtain a quote for the ground works needed for the scheme. As soon as the quotes are received, the matter will go to Committee for discussion and a grant from the Parish Partnership Scheme will be applied for.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.
7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 22nd August 2016, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
22nd August 2016
       
          

     
                           Chairman

